ESSPS Hosts 3rd Annual Networking Night
The Edward H. Schmidt School of Professional Sales (ESSPS) hosted its 3rd annual Networking Night on March 18th, 2008 from 6:00-8:00pm in the University of Toledo’s Student Union Auditorium.  The event was attended by over 100 recruiters representing 38 firms from various industries.  Networking Night is a social event designed to strengthen relationships and encourage networking between professional sales students, recruiters, and sales faculty.  The formal reception with appetizers gave recruiters the opportunity to better manage their sales talent pipeline by focusing their interactions with professional sales students.  Students benefited as well by meeting with talent management professionals who are focused on recruiting for sales careers.  The event also gave them an awareness of the different types of sales careers that are available so they can make informed and confident career decisions.
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ESSPS Alum and Reynolds and Reynolds Inside Sales Account Manager, Jeff Swann (center), returns as part of the recruiting team to find more sales talent
Brooke Sheppard, HR Recruiter at Total Quality Logistics, said that “the night was great and full of bright, professional students,” and Sara McDermott, Recruiter at Hess Corporation, commented that there was “strong student turnout.”  Bill Wade, Branch Manager for Crown Equipment, has recruited dozens of ESSPS students over the years and continues to recruit because the “quality product is evident.”  The attractiveness of Networking Night and its intimate format is apparent.  Nineteen of the 38 firms were attendees last year, and virtually all of this year’s attendees said they would return again next year.  Some like Melany Roy, College Recruiter at Quicken Loans, attended the Inaugural Speed Recruiting this past October and were coming back for more, “Quicken has 4 people in the pipeline right now that came from the ESSPS’ Speed Recruiting.” 
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Automatic Data Processing’s Lori Sullivan greets a sales student as he joins the table to discuss career opportunities.
ESSPS Director, Dr. Richard Buehrer, sees Networking Night as an increasingly important event for improving economic development, “Firms across the board are competing in a more complex environment, and they are realizing the importance of having a talented and properly trained sales force that can successfully build relationships and think strategically.  Relationships are a critical differentiator, and our best practice-trained professional sales students come out with the knowledge and field experience to produce results quickly.”  A 2007 HR Chally Corporate Sponsor Survey agrees and concluded that university-trained sales graduates ramp up 50% faster and are 35% less likely to turnover than their non-university trained counterparts because they have already demonstrated the aptitude and desire for sales and are more focused and in tune with the numbers and with navigating the sales process.
The ESSPS plans to host the second annual Speed Recruiting on October 17th, 2008 and the fourth annual Networking Night on March 18th, 2009 and would like to include even more firms.
To learn more about the ESSPS, please visit our website at www.sales.utoledo.edu or contact Dr. Richard Buehrer, Director, at 419-530-4604 or Richard.Buehrer@utoledo.edu.
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Even with a record turnout of over 100 recruiters from almost 40 firms, students and recruiters alike enjoyed the intimate atmosphere to network and explore sales careers.  Some of the firms in attendance were The Image Group, The Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company, The Sherwin Williams Company, and Therma Tru Doors.
